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Evening (See invitation later in mag.)
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Opinions expressed in the magazine are those of their authors and do not necessarily represent the views of
the Committee or Members
Meetings held the last Wednesday of the month, Old Silhillians Rugby Club, Knowle
(Jct 5 M42)



Firstly, the visit to the James Butler studio. You will remember, we had a most
interesting talk by James Butler RA at the November club evening. The date has
been rearranged to 2.30 pm on Thursday, 26th June. Numbers are strictly limited
to 30 persons and will be ticketed on a 'first come, first served' basis. MA7C
members and partners only, apply for tickets and further details from the Chairman.
As you will read elsewhere, Jenny and I spent an amusing weekend with the Dorset
A7C doing two of the runs that they were unable to do due to marshalling
commitments during the 90th event at Warwick School.

Aero Museum Visit, Holt Heath, Worcestershire. Whilst this may sound like
another boys' day out the museum also houses a fascinating collection of
equipment from the 'Home Front' as well as the Aeronautical pieces. Dates are
filling up everywhere but they have space on Sunday, 6th July. This is a
fascinating museum and I can thoroughly recommend it. Thereis plenty of space to
picnic beside a charming duck pond close to the farm buildings which house the
artefacts but without any farm yard smells!! Again, please let the Chairman know
if you wish to attend and for further information.
I have had little or no response for the50th Golden Anniversary Rally at
Stanford Hall, which is, to say the least, disappointing. Yes, I know it was very
expensive last year and I think the £8.00 shocked all of us. However, we have
negotiated a special price of £5.00 which excludes the houseas so many of you
have seen around the house on previous visits. Also, for members who enter before
8th May there is a free Anniversary Plaque and Programme. So,please let's have
your entries.

Finally, I could do with someone to take over the role of Distribution Manager.
There are 4 editions of the Grey Mag per year, nominally 140 copies each and
usually 10* editions of the MA7C newsletter, currently 45 copies each (*there are
no newsletters in August or December). IT skill would be helpful as mailing lists
change on a monthly basis. Applicants, please talk to any of the committee.
Thank you,

ATB Brem
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Return visit to Warwick by DA7C (Dorset)

Dorset A7C was heavily involved with the running and marshalling of the 90th A7 Anniversary
Rally almost two years ago. They finally carried out their plan to revisit the area over a long
week end 10th to 14th April and do and see some of the things they missed during that
memorable event.

Before the Warwickshire wander. More 7s before visiting Broadway station.

Seven 7s with 12 crew drove up on the Thursday in good weather to stay in Warwick School as
some of them did at the 90th. They spent much of Friday doing the Wander Through Warwick
that Clive and Sue Danks put together for that event and were full of praise for both the route and
the variety in the town itself. Jenny and I joined them for dinner, that evening, at the Porridge
Pot, just at the edge of the town where we enjoyed a good meal after a long wait. Asthe
restaurant was certainly not full, the delay was disappointing as was the lackof the carvery.
However there was plenty to discuss whilst cooking proceeded !

Saturday morning saw Jenny and I back at School to lead six cars off on one of the
'Warwickshire Wanders'. One couple had taken the opportunity to visit the VSCC SpringStart
race meeting at Silverstone. At Charlcote another couple who had planned to visitother
attractions left us. We continued to Hidcote for coffee where one member expressed some
concerns over a shortage of gojuice. Petrol stations do not highlight on our routes so a deviation
to Willersey was put into action, only to find the garage shut. We continued to Broadway
which gave a surprising number the chance to top up and led us next door to Broadway Station
which is being rebuilt by the new GWR. This led us further off route to Toddington whichwas
in steam. Here we also had lunch and exercised our cameras. Passing Stanway and Stanton, we
meandered back onto the run at Welford and then deviated again to pass thro Wolverton. Tea
was taken in the Prefects common room at the School were the whole group reassembled with an
additional TVR which Tony Belcher (MA7C) managed to smuggle into the line up. The party
then walked to Wetherspoons in the town square which served us very quickly, despitethe throng,
with a splendid meal.
Sunday, they visited Gaydon whist some of us attended the A7CA AGM and after their lunch,
they set off on their second 'Warwickshire Wander' before returning to Wetherspoons for dinner.
They evidently had an excellent trip back to Dorset on the Monday.

Hope to see DA7C here again soon.
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Ashted Classic Cars of Kenilworth has reopened
Same family ......... New proprietor......... Same business .......... New premises.

Adam Crowe is up and running the business, formally run by hisGrandfather,
Arnold Crowe. Open Monday to Saturday by appointment only please on:

T: 07711 891751 E: ashtedclassics@gmail.com
Truggist Hill Farm, Truggist Lane, Berkswell. CV7 7BW.

________________________________________
An Invitation for you diary:

Ashted Classic Cars of Kenilworth
would like to invite you and your classic car to an open evening on

Wednesday, 25th of June at 6.00 pm
at Ashted Classic Cars of Kenilworth

Truggist Hill Farm
Truggist Lane

Berkswell
CV7 7BW
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John Ward's words in the last newsletter about the first Stanford Hall Rallybrought back some
memories, and I'm annoyed that I won't be able to attend this year, but marital democracy means
I will have to be elsewhere (if you get my drift). So here is a photo of the 1964 event, left to right
- Ken Cook's trials car "Klipspringer" (which he regrets selling to a friend in Germany), my
decrepit '29 ex-trials saloon, and a Chummy that I don't recall. The red car far right looks like
Arthur Mallock's dig at Jack French's 750F "Simplicity"; his trials car "Simplastil". I think Pete
Blackburn eventually broke it up for spares.
This all makes me feel old, but I'm in good company as I met you ( Brem) at The Roversoon
after! Time flies when you are enjoying yourself.
Robin Boyce
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Hello Lesley,
I have had this sleeve on my garage door for a few years. A
couple of years ago on one of our North Wales Week Ends, 2004 I think, we
came across the car at a house at the Railway Station in Carrog, between
Llangollen and Corwen { A5}. The owner had done a bit of tuning, and the car was a real flyer.
We called in again two years ago, but there was none home.
John Williams Sec SWA7C
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Events for 2014 in East Midlands /��� ���	�� 1��'	�

April 26/27th Wartime in the Cotswolds at Toddington www.gwsr.com
April 27th Drive it Day
May 3rd- 5th Rushden Calvacade J. Rogers, 12 Eldersfield Close Quedgeley, Gloucester GL2
4FZ
May 4th Woburn Rally email:info@geminievents.co.uk
May 11th Sharnbrook Hotel Classic Vehicle show email: Info @thesharnbrookhotel
May 11th Milton Keynes Museum History festival across the ages Email:
info@mkmuseum.org.uk
May 18th Chiltern Hills Vintage Vehicle Rally Weedon Park HP22 4NN
email :penderjune@aol.com
May 24th ??? Northampton and Lamport Railway Steam event with cars
info@vintagetransport.org.uk
May 25th Stanford Hall Midlands A7 Club
June 1st Stony Stratford Classic Vehicle Show NO NEED TO BOOK
June 7th Dunstable Classic Motor Rally Priory House 33 High St. Dunstable
June 7th Woodford Halse Country Fair 12pm -5pm email:
woodfordhalsecarshow@hotmail.co.uk
June Tingewick Beer Festival email:Kate67@btopenworld
June 8th Churchill Show 12am -5pm email: dhc@freezone.co.uk
June 14th Sezincote Ken Turner 01608 682463
June 14th/15th Gaydon Commercial Vehicles pre 1987 email: shows@heritage-motor-
centre.co.uk
June 15th Woburn Father’s Classic day out £3.50 email: info@geminievents.co.uk
June 15th Bucks Railway centre Quainton Commercial vehicle rally (Ridgeway Run)
www.bucksrailwaycentre.org
June 29th Stanford Hall Summertime Classics (gingerbeer promotions) Details later from Phil
Ward
JULY 4TH GRAND PRIX
July 5th Poppy Line Vintage Transport Festival Norfolk
July 19/20th Chiltern Open Air Museum Classic Vehicle Show email: enquiries@coam.org.uk
July 25th/27th Silverstone Classic
August 25th Brill Theme is ‘The Italian Job’ All classics welcome 12pm-late NO NEED
TO BOOK
August 25th Bucks Railway Centre Quainton Pre 1978 vehicles www.bucksrailcentre.org
August 30/31st MK Museum Forties Weekend email: info@mkmuseum.org.uk
September 21st MK Museum Transport Day email: info@mkmuseum.org.uk
September Whittlebury Country Fair
September Lamport Railway at War
September 13th Stoke Bruerne Village at War
September Quainton Vintage vehicle show
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ALEXA – The Life and Death of an Austin 7 Ruby.

Published by Burning Daylight Booksonly throughwww.brian-milton.com. Cost £10.00 + £3.00 P&P.

In 1968 Brian Milton fell in love with a girl called Fiona Campbell, who lived in South Africa. She agreed
to marry him and he resolved to drive a 1937 Austin 7 Ruby called Alexaacross Europe, the Sahara
Desert and the tropical Congo to claim his bride.
The car didn’t make it, but a great many adventures occurred.
Brian crashedAlexain the Sahara after suffering ptomaine poisoning from a tin of sardines. He spent
three days hammering the car back into shape, but was abandoned by his escort on the most difficult part
of the journey after Tamanrasset – they wearied of pushing him out of sand-drifts. Brian was robbed of
various pieces of equipment by desert Arabs, and ran out of water twiceen route. He negotiated with
other Arabs over a desert well, agreeing to pay two cigarettes and five aspirin for five gallons of water.
The last desert scare was genuine fears over a broken half-shaft.
Brian ran out of money in Nigeria, then in the middle of a civilwar, but was adopted by three Swiss
travellers on promises that any debts he ran up he would pay with money from articles written for the
Irish Independentfor which his father had once worked. Brian sent his dispatches to Dublin by collaring
travellers to Europe and asking for them to be posted throughcivilised postal systems. They all got
through to the newspaper.
Driving into Chad in central Africa, a piston ring broke and Brian was forced to continue for the next
2,000 miles with just 3 working pistons, no plug at all in the 4th piston. Not long afterwards the three
Swiss burned one of their two Citroen ID-19s, and one went down with jaundice and had to be air-lifted
home.
In the Central African Republic, then ruled by ‘Emperor’ Bokassa - who was said to keep the body parts
of children in his fridge as delicacies - a small safari formed aroundAlexaand the Swiss as they
negotiated to get into the Congo. In Bangui the remaining twoSwiss nearly lost heart and abandoned the
journey, but eventually relented. They entered Joseph Conrad’s legendary‘Heart of Darkness’, where
four years previously bodies of white missionaries were floated down the river in sacks. A journalist
famously toured surviving refugees asking, ‘Anyone here been raped and speaks English?’. They set off
to cross 1,200 miles of Congolese jungle over rotting bridges and broken tracks.
Most of the Safari went down with malaria in a town called Banzyville, but Brian was unscathed and
invited to attend the consecration of a Congolese bishop. That night, among the few white men in the area,
he was required to ‘Drink for England’.
By now Alexahad lost her brakes and was without lights, shock absorbers,starter-motor or –handle, and
gradually falling to pieces. In this state, Brian drove her another 900 miles down to the Congo River itself,
then east to towns like Aketi, Buta and Paulis with the most bloody of reputations at the time.
With 300 miles to complete to get to Uganda where everything,pre-Idi Amin, could be repaired,Alexa
came down to two pistons and a failing big end, and finally gave up the ghost in a town called Mungbere.
However much he raged, Brian could not get permission to giveAlexaa Viking funeral in flames.
The two Swiss took Brian through monsoon-raddled tracks to Kampala where he received his money, paid
his debts, and had just enough funds left to catch an airlinerto Johannesburg and meet his bride. They
were writing their wedding invitations a few months later when – underApartheid– the South African
Special Branch arrived to expel Brian; they did this to six priests and six journalists a year at that time.

Alexa’sterrific struggle and eventual demise is told through diaries written at the time, on a 1948 Olympia
typewriter calledBrunehildeperched on one petrol can, the author on another, lighting provided from a
hurricane lamp hanging off an umbrella stuck into the car roof-rack.
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Dear Editor,
In response to Brem`s exhortation in his chair chat I will tell you how i becamea member of
MA7C. Since my teens I have always tinked with cars, starting with a home built special based
on a Y model Ford. My main efforts have been with Morris Minors of which I have restored
several over the years. Eighteen years ago I retired from General Practice and not long after
found a 1956 Mark VI Bentley saloon in a barn, the classic find , rusting and undriven for 25
tears.
My concrete Banbury Building garage was not up to the task of such a demanding restoration, so
first i had to build a new and more spacious structure. The Bentley was finishedabout five years
ago and went to a good home after a few outings and weddings. I then had an empty garage and
something like an empty nest syndrome.
Finally my wife implored me to “ for goodness sake get yourself another project”. She had
already reasoned that if I was having a new garage, it would be only fair to have a sun lounge
Built onto our house, making the Bentley restoration rather an expensive one all in all.
A friend told me that her employer had an Austin7 Opal for sale, which , now in myseventies
seemed more in tune with my decreasing mobility and stamina. UJ6434 turned out to be a
“ partly restored” two seater with quite a lot missing, including the hood and frame.
On closer inspection it turned out to be more a partly dismantled and partly put back together
vehicle, which had not been touched since 1976.
Knowing nothing of Austin7s I thought it a good idea to join MA7C and also buy the
recommended manuals etc. So now I am halfway through a renovation and have been most
grateful for advice from one or two other owners and spares suppliers. I am , however
, a pretty unsociable cove and have never ventured to any club meetings apart from the grand
anniversary at Warwick last year.
So even people like me still appreciate your newsletters and magazines although we are invisible
members. My contribution in the end will be another Austin7 back in circulation afer along
absence for someone to appreciate.
With my best wishes for the future of the club.
��� !�����
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Readers' Rides: Longview man buys same Austin Seven he sold more than 30 yearsago.

Longview resident Bob Hauge shows off his 1935 Austin Seven. He originally owned the car
40 years ago, later sold it and found it again three years ago at a car show in Portland.



Robert and “Mildred”

Bob Hauge just can’t keep from owning a 1935 Austin Seven — one in particular.
He bought it 40 years ago after it grabbed his heart one Saturday morning. He ended up buying
the same vehicle in 2009 — more than 30 years after he sold it.
The road map of this love affair with British wheels is full of twists and turns.
Hauge (whose name is pronounced Howg-ee) first bought the sedan in 1974 from a friend who
was importing cars from Great Britain.
“I was down at his place on a Saturday morning, and this container shows up, and this little
Austin Seven sedan was in there,” said 68-year-old Hauge, who retired asa fixed operations
manager for new car dealerships. “I saw it and fell in love with it.”
The vehicle was what Hauge called a “survivor.” It wasn’t in pristine condition,but the
Longview resident and R.A. Long High School graduate brought it home, got it running and
drove it around a bit.
Less than a year later, a local resident offered him more money than Hauge felt the car was worth,
so he sold it for $3,500.
In theory, the story should have ended there.
When Hauge saw an Austin Seven drive into the All-British Field Meet in Portland in 2009, he
told Claire, his wife, that he used to own one. He went to talk to the owner.
“We started comparing notes, and lo and behold, it was the one I’d had,” Hauge said.
The Austin Seven owned by Bob Hauge of Longview retains its original hand-crank, shown here,



but has an electric start system for ease of use.
He purchased the Austin from the man for $3,500. The seller told Hauge he couldn’t affordto
restore the car to its original condition.
Luckily, Hauge could weld and was able to do most of the renovation on the vehicle, which had
been “seriously cut up,” he said.
“They had put a Dodge Colt engine, transmission and rear end in it,” Hauge said. “And in the
process, the firewall, toolbox area, floorboards, everything had been cut up pretty badly.”
Hauge found a replacement engine and transmission in Canada and a rear axle in Spokane. He
also made friends with other Austin enthusiasts in England who sent him photos of how thecar’s
inner workings should look, including dimensions.
“I reconstructed the whole car, took it all apart and started with a bare frame,” Hauge said. “It
would be hard now for anyone to detect that it had been messed with.”
Along the way, he made some interesting discoveries. Here and there on the frame, he found
factory-punched 1/2-inch holes.
“I left one of them here,” he said, pointing to the car’s grill just next to the decorative emblem.
“The rest of them I welded up.”
After a little research, Hauge said he believes the holes were meant to support a tank for coal gas
from a unit that sat on the back of the car.
“This was pre-war England, and gasoline was practically nonexistent,” he said. The gas created
by the burning coal was used to power the engine.
Hauge found photos on the Internet of Austin Sevens outfitted with the elaborate framework.
It took about a year for the restoration. Hauge hired out the paint job to Behrends Body Shop in
Kelso and upholstery work to Jeff Shelton at Jeff’s Custom Upholstery.
The car is now close to factory condition, down to the dove gray paint with black fenders. It has
an electric starter but retains the original brass hand-crank, which still works.
Hauge said he and Claire use the car as an “around town” vehicle. The engine is only 12.5
horsepower.
“If you really put your foot to the floor and hang on until you’re scared, you can doabout 40
mph,” Hauge said. “It is comfortable at 35, scary at 40.”
On sunny days, they enjoy running around town and doing errands in it.

The car has gone to shows, though, including the Vancouver, British Columbia, All British Field
Meet. He and Claire put the car on a trailer to attend that show, and their Austin won a second
place trophy.
They also received a sponsor’s trophy at the Unique Tin car show at the Cowlitz County
Fairgrounds in 2013.

Awards aside, Hauge said most of the pleasure they get is from talking with people about the car.
“It has the look of a 1930s Model A Ford,” Hauge said. “It has that shape, but it looks like

they left it in the dryer too long.”
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BA7C Annual Rally
Sunday 15 th June 2014

All owners of Austin 7s are invited to join the Bristol Austin 7 Club at its 46 th
Annual Rally which takes place at Old Down Country Park, Tockington, Bristol
(near Thornbury). The rally itself (static rally with the opportunity to win trophies!)
is on Sunday 15 th , from 9 am to 5 pm. BA7C members will be at Old Down from
the Friday, either camping or B&B-ing locally. There is a road run on Saturday, and
a ceilidh on Saturday evening. Old Down has a very good café, and food will be
available to purchase on the rally field. As well as a wonderful selection of Austin
7s, there’s lots to see for the family at Old Down.
Although predominately an Austin 7 rally, we also welcome entries from other pre-
war vehicle owners.
More info available from Sally Barker, 01761 435642, newsletter@ba7c.org.
Entry forms available from Clive Hooper, 01934 863142, rally@ba7c.org.

Info on Old Down Country Park at www.olddowncountrypark.co.uk.
Info on local accommodation at www.thornburytowncouncil.gov.uk.
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We are delighted to announce that we have been awarded a Round Two grant of £1.45 million
from the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) for our Museum Collections Centre (MCC)project.
This project will enable us to create a new building to store and display more than200 historic
British cars from the collections of both ourselves and our partner, the Jaguar Daimler Heritage
Trust.
The £4m project received initial support from HLF in 2011 and the latest HLF grant,along with
match funding from Jaguar Land Rover, The Garfield Weston Foundation and both Trusts, will
enable work on the new project to begin this year.
The new Centre is due to be completed in Summer 2015 and will enable people to see manycars
from the reserve collections of both organisations for the first time, in a purpose-built facility that
will also include a vehicle restoration and conservation workshop and learning space.
We will keep you updated through the e-news as work progresses or check our MCC website
page (http://heritage-motor-centre-mail.co.uk/BNP-2BDBP-1G2SOH-1035VP-0/c.aspx) for
more details

This news couldn't have come at a better time as 2014 is a special year for us, it marks 21 years
since the museum first opened here at Gaydon.



New Exhibition for 2014 - '21 years, 21 icons' - opens 2 May
To mark our 21st birthday '21 Years, 21 Icons' celebrates 21 products and people that we feel
represent the very best of British motoring. From the Mini and Jaguar E-type,via tyres and cat’s
eyes, to Alec Issigonis and Colin Chapman, all embody the pioneering spirit of Britain’s
contribution to the motor industry.
For each of the 21, we’ll explore their history and why they are so important to Britain’s
automotive evolution. And (because we know you will all want to have your say!) therewill be a
chance for you to add your own suggestions for the top British designs and personalities of the
motoring world.

Also
Best of British Transport Festival - Sun 25 May
The Best of British Transport Festival will have something for everyone, featuring a wide
variety of vehicles. Displays from some of our most popular British car clubs will stand
alongside a selection of vehicles from the Emergency services and the Military. Working
demonstrations will include a firepower display; firing blank shells to give youan idea of the
noise and the shockwave that you would get from one of these weapons!
It's designed as a real family day out and attractions will include a penny arcade, bouncy castle
and a static Falconry display. Children will even get a chance to drive a mini-tank around a
specially designed track!
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Spring is the start of a busy season for us. Here are just some of the highlights:
Drive It Day - 27 Apr
Toy & Collectors Fair - 27 Apr
UK Slot Car Festival - 17 & 18 May
Classic & Vintage Commercial Show - 14 & 15 Jun
BMC & Leyland Show - 6 Jul
Classic Van & Pick-up Show - 10 Aug
Classic Virgins Experience Day - 6 Sep
To check out our full programme of events /

Car clubs welcomed and actively encouraged to join the Midland Automobile Club’sClassic
Nostalgia at the Shelsley Walsh Hill Climb on Saturday 19th July and Sunday 20th July 2014.
Concessionary tickets are available for car club groups of 25 people or more, which includes
entry tickets, designated car club parking (which you are welcome to brand)and opportunity for
your members vehicles to be judged for the Concours.
“Classic Nostalgia produces some wonderful sights, sounds and magnificent machines from over
the years, in a pretty setting amongst the wonderful Worcestershire hills.” Sir Stirling Moss
A weekend of 1950's and 1960's Classic Nostalgia awaits you at the Midland Automobile Club's
Shelsley Walsh Hill Climb supported by Classic and Sports Car and Peter James Insurance and
Stewart Miller Insurance.
This annual event attracts a very wide range of competing cars from the 1950s and 60s, and
spectacular vehicle displays in both the paddock and orchard. Visitors are encouraged to wear
period dress, with prizes awarded on the Sunday for the best vintage outfits.

Shelsley Walsh Classic Nostalgia
Saturday 19th Sunday 20th July 2014



The courtyard stage will host entertainment throughout the weekend, including ‘living history’
actors, vintage-inspired musicians, dancers and a ukulele band. The paddock and orchard will be
packed with competition cars, trade stands, car clubs, and even a classic car trial. Thrilling the
crowds this year, will be an aerobatic display (weather permitting – Sunday only).
Sunday will feature the annual Street Concours for cars built before 1982, the Concours is once
again kindly sponsored by Classic & Sports Car magazine and is open to the first100 entries
through the gate before 12 noon. It will be judged by motoring journalist and regular Shelsley
Walsh competitor, Simon Taylor. There is no charge to enter the Concours but carsmust be
driven through the entry gate, no trailers please!
Simon Taylor said, "We have been running the Concours competition for many years and it has
become an integral part of the Classic Nostalgia event. 15 of the Concourse cars that we judge
and select will have the rare opportunity to take part in a cavalcade up the famous Hill Climb
course”.
The overall winner of the Concours will receive a silver salver and be invited to display the
vehicle on the Club's stand at the NEC Classic Car Show in November. Other prizes include a
12-month subscription to "Classic & Sports Car" magazine.
Classic Nostalgia also welcomes the return of Peter James Insurance andStewart Miller
Insurance and their guest of honour Sir Stirling Moss OBE on the Sunday. Aside from regular
autograph sessions, Sir Stirling will take part in a question and answer session in the courtyard;
provide opinions, recollections and humorous anecdotes about his illustrious career in motor
racing.
Classic Nostalgia is a great day out for all the family - what’s more children are free!
This meeting includes:

July 19th - NATIONAL B PRE-1980 CLASSIC HILL CLIMB (classic nostalgia)
MSA Permit Number T.B.A.
The 64th National B event. A round of the Luffield Cars MGCC Speed Championship, the

Bugatti Owners' Club Paul Matty Sports Cars Classic Championship, The Bert Hadley
Memorial Championship. Also open to competitors from the invited clubs with pre-1980
cars.

Practice on morning of event.

Car Club Group Discount Structure:
25 tickets priced £12 (plus receive an additional 5 free tickets). Total tickets 30, £300
40 tickets priced £12 (plus receive an additional 10 free tickets). Total tickets 50, £480
50 tickets priced £12 (plus receive an additional 20 free tickets). Total tickets 70, £600
60 tickets priced £12 (plus receive an additional 30 free tickets). Total tickets 90, £720
70 tickets priced £12 (plus receive an additional 35 free tickets). Total tickets 105, £840

About the Midland Automobile Club and Shelsley Walsh Speed Hill Climb
The club was established at The Grand Hotel in Birmingham on the 11th January 1901 by a
number of prominent members of the early motor industry whilst Queen Victoria was onthe
throne and as such, is arguably the oldest motor sport club in the world.
Shelsley Walsh Speed Hill Climb is the oldest motor sport venue in the world still in continuous
use. It was first used in 1905 and still uses its original layout, although there are a few close
rivals.
Our first speed event was held in 1901 on the edge of the rolling hills of the Cotswolds atSun
Rising Hill.



The club has always been innovative. In 1932, the BBC chose Shelsley Walsh for its first ever
outside broadcast. Electronic timing was first introduced at Shelsley and in1998 the club
organised the first ever classic trial on the Isle of Man
The MAC hosts rounds of the British Hill Climb Championship, The Midland Championship and
The Leaders Championship, with classes for a variety of cars from road going tofull on specialist
hill climb cars. The MAC also organises, sprints, sporting trials, classic car, and social events.
The Midland Automobile Club features something for every motor sport and motoring enthusiast.

For further information, or to book car club tickets, please contact EventManager:
Rebecca Leppard on T: 01452 260063, M: 07749 852481, e:rebecca@eventspr.co.uk
Rebecca Leppard Director, Eventageous PR Ltd 01452 260 063
Mobile: 07749 852481,www.eventageouspr.co.uk
Email: rebecca@eventspr.co.ukYou can now follow us on twitter: @EventageousPR

*********************************************************************************
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1).we will be closing off some of the town centre roads for the Festival enabling us topark up along Bridge
Street, Sheep Street and High Street as well as the pedestrianised streets that we used in 2013: Henley
Street and Meer Street. Full details of theroad closurescan be seen on our new website.

2) For the first time, the Festival welcomes theLand Rover Experience Terrapod, a structural version of the
Land Rover Experience, designed for urban situations. The Terrapod will be located within Rother Market
over the two days of the Festival.

3) Also for the first time this year we are planning acavalcadeof cars through the town centre. This will
include some specially invited cars and some Festival Entrants. It will involve entrants parking up in town
on your return from the runs and then at lunchtime thecavalcadewill set off down Bridge Street, along
Waterside, through Old Town, and back along Chapel Street and High Street. Please emailTony Merrygold
if you would like to be included in the cavalcade.

4) Thetwo runshave now been set - the Evesham Blossom Trail on one day and a shortened version of last
year's Test Hills Run used for the Treasure Hunt. I still have to do one final lap of each before the route
book goes to print. We will run BOTH ROUTES on BOTH DAYS - half the cars on each route to ease
traffic flows.

5) And finally, we have a number of volunteer marshalls for the event, but as we have to man the road
closure barriers in addition to controlling parking, we will also have to pay for some additional security /
marshalls. If you know of anyone that would be happy to marshall on either the Sunday, or Monday,or
both, then please ask them to contactTony Merrygold.

If you haven't entered yet there are still some places available.Entry Feefor the 2 day Festival is £25 for a
car and £10 for a Motorbike - which will include a route book covering both runs, rally plateand parking
on the streets in town for both days.
For more information contact Tony Merrygold atSFOM@TheOpenRoad.co.ukor 07802 455 217.
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This year is the Golden Anniversary of the Midlands Austin Seven Club’s Rally at
Stanford Hall near Lutterworth, Leicestershire; it takes place on Sunday 25th May
2014 and we are delighted to invite Austin Seveners to join uson this momentous
occasion.
Whilst the Hall and the Grounds are definitely worth visiting, MA7C is offering a
commemorative plaque, a commemorative programme listing all entrants and
Autojumblers, a prize for the best cake baked by a gentleman Austin Seven Club
member (this will be judged by a professional baker), a tombola stand and a prize
for the driver who drives the greatest distance to the rally in his/her Austin 7 under
its own power.
Entry to the Grounds costs £5 per person (obligatory to all) and entry to the Hall
costs a further £3 per person for those who wish to visit it. MA7C member entries
received before Thursday 8th May will receive a free Anniversary Rally Plaque and
Programme: entries received after that date will be charged£5 for the Plaque and
Programme.
Non-MA7C entries will be charged £5 per car for Rally Entry (£5 per person entry
to the Grounds is payable in addition),
Plaque and Programme: cheques should be made payable to MA7CLtd and entries
should be received by close of play on Thursday 8th May 2014.

Camping is available: those who wish to camp should make contact with Stanford
Hall management in advance as follows:
· Self-contained caravans and motorhomes (ie those with ownwater and toilets):
01788 860387
· Tents and basic caravans and motorhomes (ie those without water and toilet
facilities): 01788 860250
The stable yard café offers light lunches and refreshments although entrants are
welcome to bring their own picnics. Further details of Stanford Hall can be found
on the Hall’s website (http://stanfordhall.co.uk).
An entry form is attached for those members of your Club who wish to attend. If
your Club’s Autojumblers wish to attend, please let Arthur Davies know soonest on
01527 872908: each Autojumbler will be asked to pay MA7C £10 for the privilege
(in addition to entry to the Grounds).
Finally, if anyone is aware of the whereabouts of any car which attended the first
Rally in 1964, please contact John Ward as soon as possible on01789 751175.

We look forward to hearing from you, and seeing you at the rally.
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